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Select Board Members Present: 
 
Joseph Michaud-Chairman           Lara H. Stone 
Nathalie L. Dias-Vice Chairwoman           Michael P. Watson 
William J. Trimble 
 
The Chairman opened the Public Meeting at 5:30 p.m. 
  
The Chairman polled the Board for a roll call vote to convene into Executive Session 
Pursuant to M.G.L. Ch. 39 Sec 23B: Selectman Trimble, yes; Selectwoman Stone, yes; 
Selectman Watson, yes; Vice-Chairwoman Dias, yes; Chairman Michaud, yes.  
______________________________________________________________________ 
The Chairman reconvened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. on March 15, 2010 in room 304. 
 
Board members signed the warrant(s) for the following bills from various departments 
in the amounts of:   
 
      

 
$ 845,564.69        PR36   $ 524,778.89         PD1036 $ 157,289.24   D1037 

$ 257,025.99      T1037         
 
 

New Business: 
   

Special Municipal Employee. 
 
Attorney Joseph Hannon, Waterways Management Commission. 
 
Donald Sweet, Assistant Wiring Inspector. 
 
After a motion was made by Selectman William Trimble and seconded by Selectman 
Michael Watson, it was voted unanimously to appoint Attorney Joseph Hannon, 
Waterways Management Commission and Donald Sweet, Assistant Wiring Inspector as 
Special Municipal Employees. 
 
Crowley Cable Construction, Inc. a contractor for Comcast Cable is requesting 
permission to install cable television services to Ventura Drive.  
 
After a motion was made by Selectman Michael Watson and seconded by Vice-
Chairperson Nathalie Dias, it was voted unanimously to approve Crowley Cable 
Construction, Inc. a contractor for Comcast Cable, permission to install cable television 
services to Ventura Drive. 
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NStar Gas permission to obstruct and disturb the surface of 554-556 Dartmouth 
St. 
 
After a motion was made by Selectman William Trimble and seconded by Selectwoman 
Lara Stone, it was voted unanimously to approve the NStar Gas permission to obstruct 
and disturb the surface of 554-556 Dartmouth St. 
 
Resignation of Ronald DiPippo from the Alternative Energy Committee and the 
Technical Resource Group. 
 
The Chairman informed the Board that Ronald DiPippo has given his notice of 
resignation from the Alternative Energy Committee and the Technical Resource Group. 
 
After a motion was made by Selectman William Trimble and seconded by Vice-
Chairwoman Nathalie Dias, it was voted unanimously to recognize Ron DiPippo for his 
years of service to the Town. 

 
Old Business: 
 
Selectwoman Lara Stone updated the Board on the progress of the Community Park.  
Selectwoman Stone stated that we have been working on a Grant Application that will 
be submitted with CPC on Wednesday, March 17, 2010. 
 
The Executive Administrator updated the Board on the progress of hiring a Director of 
Development.  Mr. Cressman stated we have interviewed some candidates last week 
and we are conducting second interviews this week.  Mr. Cressman mentioned we have 
three final candidates. 
 
 

Minutes: 
 
Page 3 paragraph 3 add additional language. 
 
Page 4 error on Selectman making motion. 
 
Minutes of March 1, 2010. 
 
After a motion was made by Selectman Michael Watson and seconded by Vice-
Chairwoman Nathalie Dias, it was voted unanimously to approve the Minutes of March 
1, 2010 as amended. 
 

Announcements: 



Select Board Meeting   March 15, 2010 3 

 
Dartmouth High School-PTO 3rd Annual Craft Fair will be on Saturday March 20, 2010 
from 10:00 a.m.- 3:00 p.m. 
 
Police Chief Reception and swearing in will be held Monday, March 22, 2010 from 5:30 
p.m. to 6:30 p.m. 
 
Registration for Kindergarten is taking place this week at the Bush St. office.  For further 
information, you can obtain information on the Dartmouth School website. 

 
With no further business to be discussed the Chairperson declared the regular meeting 
adjourned. 
 
Attest:  

 David G. Cressman, Executive Administrator 

Transcribed by:  Linda Torres 

 
  
 
 
 



  

    

  


